
 

 

 

 

JUNE 2019 NEWSLETTER 
Next Month’s Rally—Kilkivan Caravan Park & Bush 

Camp 577 Rossmore Rd Kilkivan 4600 
Wednesday 17th July to Monday 22nd July 

*Phone Ralph ASAP for your booking 5484 1340 

POST CODE – 4600 

EMERGENCY DETAILS -FIRE OR MEDICAL 

To seek urgent help, continual quick short blasts of a whistle or car horn (3 seconds on/off). Upon hearing this, 
members are requested to proceed in an orderly manner to the site of the whistle or car horn bringing with 
them mobile phone, fire extinguisher, water bucket, fire blanket, torch and first aid kit 

To all Gazebo Carriers, Gazebos will not be required at Kilkivan 

Kilkivan Bush Camping and Caravan Park is nestled in the foothills of the Oakview State For-
est, next to Fat Hen Creek, where you can relax in total peace. It’s a great Aussie bush set-
ting away from the noise and rush of city life. The area is also well known for its birdlife. 
Campers, caravans and motorhomes can all find spacious sites in the park, with good shade 
and with or without power and water. There is always plenty of room, even at the busiest of 
times. You will also find plenty of fireplaces and BBQ points around the park as well. Some 
wood is usually available, or you can bring your own to help out. 

Travel time  :  2 h 19 min (195.1 km) via M1 
From  Redcliffe merge onto M1 heading North, (Follow signs towards  Gympie)  -112klms 
Turn left toward Wide Bay Hwy/State Route 49,  Turn left onto Wide Bay Hwy/State Route 
49, -67klms 
Turn left onto Spencer Rd  -2.2 klms 
Turn left onto Rossmore Rd – 2.4 klms 
Kilkivan Bush Camp, 577 Rossmore Rd, Kilkivan QLD 4600 
These directions are for planning purposes only. You may find that construction projects, traf-
fic, weather or other events may cause conditions to differ from the map results, and you 
should plan your route accordingly. You must obey all signs or notices regarding your route. 
About  Kilkivan Bush Camping - Kilkivan Bush Camping is a family and pet friendly park, chil-
dren are encouraged to bring pushbikes, yard games and explore. 
Facilities include : Modern amenities inc. wheelchair access bathroom and parents room, 
Swimming Pool, Laundry, Camp kitchen, Bush Bar, Function centre, Playgrounds, Dump 
point, Firewood and ice, Treated potable water to all powered sites and facilities.  
Activities include: Bush Bar open daily inc. takeaway sales, Restaurant open daily for 
lunch and dinner.  Pool tables & Darts. Free pancake breakfast every Saturday morning, 
Water Wars, Jumping Castle. 
 

Rossmore Park 577 Rossmore Road Suburb: Kilkivan State:  QLD 4600 

GPS: -26.117784, 152.29049604726  Telephone:  07 5484 1340 

Email: kilkivan@bushcampin.com.au  Web: http://www.bushcamping.com.au/ 

tel:07%205484%201340
mailto:kilkivan@bushcampin.com.au
http://www.bushcamping.com.au/


 

 

RAFFLE ROSTER 

Refund of up to $20 + tickets  

 

July -   John & Helen 

August -   Keith & Beverley 

September -  Bernie & Les 

If you are unable to attend your nominated rally, 
please get in touch with the next member on the raf-
fle list. Should you be unable to find a replacement 
from this list, contact the Secretary, Rod.  

ACTIVITIES ROSTER 

 

 

July -  Debbie & Alan with Bernie & Les  

August -  Debbie & Dave with Diana  

September - John H 

 If you are unable to attend your nominated rally, 
please swap with another couple and notify the 
Vice President Mark. 

CLUB SHOP 

 

  Men's Shirts   $32      Club Stickers   $5 

  Women's Shirts  $32      Flags    $17 

  Jackets   $45      Van Flag Holders  $5 

  Sleeveless Shirts $25      Towbar Hitch Handles $10 

  Caps    $18      Tent Peg Pullers  $5 

REMINDER 

Members are expected to wear their Club Shirts at “Official” Club gatherings and any other designated 

Club Activities, gatherings or functions as stated by the Committee. 

Only the officially sanctioned shirt is acceptable as stated by the Committee. 

Saturday is official Club rally day (Club shirt day) 

ROVING REPORTERS 

July -   Vicki & John 

August -   Christine & Rod 

September -  Rob & Di 

If you are unable to attend your nominated rally, 
please get in touch with the next member on this list. 

Should you be unable to find a replacement from 
this list, then talk to the editor, Diana  

ACTIVITY REPORTERS 

July -  Helen & Rick 

August -  John H 

September - Gayle 

If you are unable to attend your nominated rally, 
please get in touch with the next member on this 

list. Should you be unable to find a replacement 
from this list, then talk to the editor, Diana  

 

July Rally Activity Organisers 

Debbie & Alan 

with 

Bernie & Les 

Activity to be advised 



 

 

Birthdays for june 

    8th Deb  
    15th Les  

     27th Rae  
         30th Keith    

      Many Happy Returns! 

anniversaries for may  

21st Lyle & Col 

Best wishes and safe travels wherever you guys are! 

“Chat n Choose” 

Ladies & Gentlemen 

Come along on Friday mornings at 10am to our regular “Chat n Choose” 
Bring your craft or board games/cards/artworks/whatever you do 

You choose whether you wish to do your  craft while you chat , or just chat! 
don’t Forget your tea or CoFFee... 



 

 

Roving Report from Beaudesert by Les 

The vans began to gather on Thursday to enjoy some magical ‘winter’ weather. Seven vans had arrived 
by happy hour. Another five vans arrived on Friday. A few drivers were watching their GPS devices rather 
than the roadside signs and missed the new Beaudesert Road turnoff from the Logan motorway.  They 
enjoyed a couple of extra ‘beeps’ from the toll tags as they made a turn to get back onto the motorway so 
they could get off again.  
 
A couple of drivers must have left in a hurry as they forgot to bring their spouses.  Not really, but we did 
miss Gayle and Dianna. The nights were not as cold as anticipated and Saturday was another beautiful 
day. With no Ken to organise a ‘drive’ it was a walk down town in the morning.  Dave and Doreen arrived 
back to find some club members had taken over their table and chairs for an impromptu gathering under 
their awning.  
 
Mark was seen carrying Bev’s chair over to happy hour. He’ll be president one day that boy. The raffle 
was won by Barry and Barbara. We wished a happy birthday to Eric, Dave B and Barbara R.  
Sunday dawned overcast with light rain. A few members managed to pack up after morning tea while it 
wasn’t raining. One member did not quite time it right and had to finish packing up in light rain.  Six vans 
stayed on for the day and we enjoyed a pleasant happy hour in the evening. 
 
This was the last rally for Bev and Eric for this year as they head off to the national rally. We wish them, 
and the others who are travelling in the second half of the year, happy holidays and safe travels and we 
look forward to hearing all the stories on their return. 

Activity Report from Beaudesert by Barbara & Darryl 

We had two activities organised for the Saturday 
1 ...a game of Klop organised by Dianne and Rob. 
2 ...a trivia quiz that was different. Organised by Barrie and Barb. 
 
The game of Klop consists of 12 numbered wooden pegs that are lined up on the ground . The aim is to 
throw a chuck and knock over the pegs. The first to 50 wins. 
It was a hotly contested game with one player trying to gain an advantage by not standing behind the line, 
another was observed trying to screw the pegs into the ground , sneaky! 
Rae was a little confused as to where the pegs were and did a spectacular high shot 
( the pegs are on the ground Rae ,not in the tree)   
The climax of the game came when Les, with great skill knocked over the 5 pin to give him a score of 50! 
Well done Les! 
 
The bowl of chocolates were spilled ,and Les bent over to help pick them up and wore 
 a chocolate wrapper for his effort from Bernie...suffice to say he had a cracking good time! 
 
The night activity hosted by Barrie and Barb was a series of trivia questions that made us think outside 
the box. 
 
We soon found that there is always more than one answer to a question, and some, way outside the box! 
The winner was Bev. 
Well done Bev ! 
We were then given a blank map of Asia and asked to fill in the different countries 1 to 41 ( collective 
groans all round! ) 
This really challenged the old brain cells with some interesting answers. The (Stans ) 
proved confusing and many countries magically popped up thousands of kilometres from their original po-
sition....... 
Lots of laughs! 
Rod was the winner , well done Rod! 
This wrapped up the activities for the day 
A fun day for all involved. 
 
Many thanks Dianne and Rob and Barrie and Barb. 

“Remember...today is the tomorrow you worried about yesterday.”  ― Dale Carnegie 

What happened at Beaudesert Showgrounds…. 



 

  

Our next rally is at  Kilkivan  Caravan park and Bush Camp 17th to 22nd July. Cost is $36 per 
night, per RV site. 
Please call  Ralph Monckton to make your booking asap. Ph 07 54841340 

  
ATTENDANCE AT RALLIES  
If you need to  change your  attendance  status  to either  cancel or now attend,  
please advise me personally.  You can contact me either  by email  jhgnhunter@outlook.com 
or   
Text message mobile 0421 222 346 
 
Helen Hunter 
Rally Coordinator PCCI 

Rally Coordinators Report  

mailto:jhgnhunter@outlook.com


 

 

 

* Dog Friendly     

 

2019   

 
 

JULY –  

Kilkivan Caravan 
Park 

Ph: 07 5484 1249 

 
 

AUGUST –  

Blackbutt S’grounds 

Ph: 0401 282 424 

 
 

SEPTEMBER -  

Crows Nest C’Park 

Ph: 07 4698 1269 

 
 

OCTOBER -  

Woodford S’Grounds 

Ph: 0437 390 862 

 
 
NOVEMBER - 

Boyd’s Bay C’Park 

Ph: 07 5524 3306 

 
 
DECEMBER - TBA 

Christmas Party 
 
 
2020 CALENDAR 

 

 

JANUARY - 

PICNIC IN THE 
PARK  

 

Treasurer’s Report 

Hi everyone. 
A big thank you to Bernie for doing the treasurer's job for me as we were un-
able to make the rally at the last minute. 
Due to the small attendance the raffle was $56 and the rally fees $836. 
See you at Kilkivan. 
Kim (PCC Treasurer) 

 

Secretary’s Report  

I think most of the vans that attended this rally were expecting rain and cold - 
no! Although it did rain for a short while on Sunday and then we resumed 
with mild sunny weather. 
No problems with water or power. 
A short walk to the Coles and RSL.   The hotel was also frequented with mem-
bers saying the meals were enormous.  
Even though the van numbers were down we had a fun time.  The activity 
was not as risqué as last month. But we enjoyed it.  
Beaudesert will always remind me of people standing in front of the Post 
Office trying to find out what it had in common with Alice in Wonderland. 
Eric and Bev are on their way to the west. 
Shopper Dockets amounted to $2333 
 

Rod Goode 

Secretary PCCI 

 
 

Gossip Line for Beaudesert Rally 
 

 
 
 

Who had no injuries for the whole rally, so no whinging? 
Who tried to get TV reception for 4 days trying 4 different antennas? 
Who just loves his shiny black boots? 
Who is the most gullible member and is good for passing on gossip? 
Who pretended to write items for gossip line - nothing? 
Who didn’t come to the rally so didn’t buy any glassware? 
Who left the Op shops until the weekend but didn’t know Beaudesert doesn’t 
open Op shops on weekends? 
Who was really beside himself when he discovered gluten free beer? 
Whose van tried to go back home without them? 
Who sat on his reading glasses? Oh dear. 
Who lost a screw off his car? 
Who got lost going to the RSL ?  (one block away) 
 
 



 

 

…...note from your Editor 

If you have any photos from our Rallies or articles that you 
wish to have published, please email them to me at 

diana.4053@yahoo.com.au 

“Real life “ Caravanning situations! - sent from Lyle 

 

Hello to all of Members who are currently on 

the road, 

We wish you all safe travels and wonderful 

times 

Send us a photo or a message sometime for 

inclusion in the Newsletter, we would love to 

hear from you. 

Also sending the best well wishes for our 

members still away due to ill health or recov-

ery and treatments. 



 

 

Beaudesert Showgrounds June 2019 



 

 

Beaudesert Showgrounds June 2019 



 

 

Beaudesert Showgrounds June 2019 



 

 

COMMITTEE/SUBCOMMITTEE CONTACT DETAILS  

Email address: peninsulacaravanclub@gmail.com 

Position Name Phone Mobile Email address 

President Paul Grieve 3285 6815 0421 253 828 paulgrieve56@outlook.com 

Vice President Mark Linnett 3142 4328 0413 646 509 marktrading@hotmail.com 

Secretary Rod Goode 3203 7256 0455 425 000 rodjgoode@hotmail.com 

Treasurer Kim Hickson 3314 0433  0418 797 160 kimjo-an@hotmail.com 

Rally Coordinator Helen Hunter 3205 5432 0421 222 346  jhgnhunter@outlook.com 

Newsletter Editor Diana Linnett 3142 4328 0403 798 559 diana.4053@yahoo.com.au 

The contents of this document are intended for the original club recipients and must not be on for-
warded without the permission of the Author 

None of the contents of this newsletter necessarily states the views of the Peninsula Caravan Club 
Inc or that of the editor unless otherwise stated.    


